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• The Province destroyed thousands of Aboriginal archeological and cultural sites through flooding and other developments. It does not make sense to sacrifice one of Manitoba’s most significant sacred aboriginal sites.

• The importance of this sacred site cannot be underestimated. It is inconceivable that the Province would bulldoze such a rate and sacred site.  (Though that is what happened close by to another site.)

• The government departments and their ministers do not have all the facts.  This includes:  Stan Struthers, Manitoba Conservation; Eric Robinson, Heritage and Culture; and Scott Smith, Intergovernmental Affairs. 

• The residents of Silver Falls (community near by) voted overwhelmingly against the proposed cottage development, and instead to protect the forest and  the sacred site.  The results of this vote and their petition opposing the cottage development have been suppressed by regional staff. 

• We should be able to assume that the archeological reports are given to our aboriginal neighbours, considering that it is their culture and sacred land that will be affected by government decisions.  We wonder if the government thinks it decides or can cancel what is sacred.

• Aboriginal elders/experts must be given the opportunity to conduct their own appraisal of this and other archeological sites. And all archeological reports must be provided to communities affected. 

• There is indication that the Province does not maintain or read its own archeological reports. Silver Falls East archeological site  and petroforms was investigated with a report filed in 1993. Then it was developed, despite the archeological findings, and without any notification of the affected First Nation community. The result is that only Silver Falls West remains, and it is at tremendous risk.

• Two recent investigations by aboriginal experts show that an extensive assessment of the sacred site is required.  The original identification – which Manitoba government archeologists have confirmed – may be just the first stage of archeological  siting.

